Dan Jones had run his textile plant in a midsize southern town for many years without a whiff of trouble with the EEOC. He did not take formal steps to avoid making EEO-type mistakes; just the opposite. In fact, a professor from a local college had once told him to be more careful about how applicants were recruited and screened and how employees were treated. However, Jones’ philosophy was “if it ain’t broke, don’t fix it”, he assumed that his screening process was not “broke”.

For many years Jones had no problem. If he needed a new employee, he simply asked his current employees (most of whom were Hispanic) if they had any friends who were looking for jobs. Sometimes, he would ask the local state employment agencies to list the open jobs and send over some candidates. He then had his sewing supervisor and plant manager (both also Hispanic) interview the applicants. No tests or other background checks were carried out, in part, said Jones, because “most of these applicants are friends and relatives of my current employees, and they would not send me any lemons”.
Now Jones is being served with a formal notice from the county’s Equal Rights Commission. It seems that of the 20 or so non- Hispanic applicants sent to Jones’s firm last year from the state employment office, none had received a job offer. In fact, Jones’s supervisor had not even returned the follow-up card to the employment office to verify that each applicant had showed up and been interviewed. Jones was starting to wonder if his HR process was too informal.

